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October 19, 2011 
 
 
Aaron Lively, Regulatory Manager 
Rocky Mountain Power 
201 South Main, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84111 
 
RE: Docket No. 11-035-74 The purpose of this filing is to revise the Utah 

Demand-Side Management Annual Report for 2010 
for full compliance with the Commission’s Order in 
this Docket dated July 14, 2011. 

 Dear Mr. Lively: 
 

  The Utah Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) reviewed the Company’s 
addendum filing to the 2010 Utah Demand-Side Management Annual Report (“Report”) for 
2010 submitted on September 12, 2011 and determined this submission is not in full compliance 
with the Commission’s July 14, 2011, Order in this Docket.   
  In this Order, the Commission directed the Company to clarify explicitly and 
clearly whether the reported megawatt savings from energy efficiency programs, as summarized 
in Report Tables 1 and 2 on pages 5 and 6, occurs at the time of system peak or to otherwise 
explain how the megawatt savings values are determined.  The Division concludes the additional 
language added in the Company’s addendum filing does not adequately clarify the valuation of 
megawatt savings referenced in these tables and therefore does not fully address the 
Commission’s directive on this issue.   
  The Division recommends the Commission not acknowledge the Company’s 
addendum filing until the Company submits the explanations to Tables 1 and 2 in the Report, as 
directed by the Commission. The Commission concurs with the Division’s recommendation and 
directs the Company to more fully clarify the determination of reported megawatt savings in 
compliance with the Commission’s July 14, 2011, Order. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
     
/s/ Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary
D#210817 


